2019 北京大峪中学初一(上)期中





(满分:<u>60 分</u> 时间:<u>90 分钟</u>) 命题:________ 审核:______

		注择题用 2B 铅笔填涂在 计试结束,请将本试卷和		黑色签字笔书写在答题纸上。
— ,	、选择填空。 (共65		,	
从	下列各题所给的 A、I	3、C、D 四个选项中,	选择可以填入空白处的的	最佳选项。
() 1. IMary Smith	and thismy friend, Luc	ey.	H. Kao
	A. am, am	B. am, is	C. is, is	D. is, am
() 2.—are you from? —I am from Canada.				gre-
	A. Where	B. Who	C What	D. When
() 3.—How manya	are there on the desk?	B) ZRa	
	—There are three	ee.		
	A. map	B. a map	C. maps	D. the map
() 4.I go to schools	six o'clock in the morning	j.	
	A. to	B. at	C. of	D. on Kao
() 5.—Is your aunt fro	om America?	1	
	 .			Ass.
	A. Yes, she is	B. Yes, he is.	C. No, it isn't.	D. No, he isn't.
() 6. My grandpa is oldhe thinks he is young.				
	A. and	B. or	C. so	D. but
() 7is Lilybox	is red.		
	A. She; She	B. She; Her	C. Her; Her	D. Her; She
() 8.—Our mum and o	dad lovevery much?		
	A. we	B. our	C. us	D. his
() 9.Bruce is goodl	basketball.		
	A. at	B. for	C. to	D. with
() 10.This isorange	eorange is on the tabl	e.	

考 1. 本试卷共 6 页,满分 60 分,考试时间 90 分钟。 生 2. 试题答案一律填涂或书写在答题卡上,在试卷上作答无效。

D. an; The

C. a; The

A. a; An

B. an; A

() 11.Mv	grandna is	68 years	old and he likes_	in the morning.
1) 11.1V1y	grandpa is	oo years	ord and he fixes_	_m me morning.

A. run

B. runs

C. ran

D. running

() 12.—___?

---It's 3:45.

A. What's your name?

B. Where are you from

C. What's the time

D. What color do you like

二、完形填空(共10分,每小题1分)

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

Betty Brown is an Australian girl. But now she lives in Beijing with her 13, Mr. and Mrs. Brown. Jack is her brother, and he is twelve years old. He is a 14 in a school in Beijing. He is good at all his school subjects and his teachers like him very much. Mr. Brown is a doctor. He 15 in Beijing Friendship Hospital. Mrs. Brown is an English teacher. She teaches 16 at Beijing International School. Every day, Betty goes to school with her mother in her mother's car. They usually get to 17 at 7:00 in the morning.

Mr. Brown is very busy from Monday to Friday. But he doesn't work at the weekend. On Saturday or Sunday, he often goes to play basketball with his friends. He likes football, too. But he doesn't play it. He only 18 football matches on TV. Mrs. Brown likes playing table tennis with her Chinese friends at the weekend.

Betty can speak a lot of Chinese now. 19 speaks Chinese to her friends and speaks English to her parents. At school, her favorite 20 is music. She likes 21 books about music. Look, there are many books and CDs on her desk. In her room, you can also see many 22 of film stars on the walls. Most of them are Jackie Chan's. Jackie Chan is her favorite film star.

() 13.	A. parents	B. friends	C. brothers	D. sisters
() 14.	A. secretary	B. manager	C. student	D. nurse
() 15.	A. reads	B. writes	C. studies	D. works
() 16.	A. Chinese	B. English	C. math	D. P.E
() 17.	A. hospital	B. bank	C. school	D. gym
() 18.	A. watches	B. listens	C. sees	D. plays
() 19.	A. We	B. They	C. She	D. He
() 20.	A. book	B. subject	C. sport	D. food
() 21.	A. reading	B. writing	C. feeling	D. studying
() 22.	A. maps	B. tickets	C. roads	D. photos

三、阅读理解(共24分,每小题2分)

阅读下面的四篇短文,根据其内容,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

	Welcome to the zoo	
Opening	Fees (费用)	
Monday to Friday	Adults (成人)	\$8.00
10:00 a.m6:00 p.m.	1518	\$6.00
Saturday to Sunday	814	\$3.00
8:00 a.m 8:00 p.m.	under 8	free(免费)

() 23. On Sunday, the zoo opens at___.

A. 10: 00 in the morning B. 8:00 in the morning

C. 6:00 in the afternoon D. 8:00 in the afternoon

() 24. The zoo opens__days a week.

A. \$3

A. one B. two C. five D. seven

() 26. The zoo closes at__on Wednesday.

A. 10:00 a.m. B. 8:00 a.m. C. 6:00 p.m. D. 8:00 p.m.

B. \$6

В

C. \$9

Everyone has a birthday. These children live in different parts of the world. They celebrate(庆祝) their birthdays in different ways. For all of them, birthdays are fun!

Mark	Chen
Mark lives in the US. He celebrates his ninth birthday with his friends and family. They sing "Happy Birthday" to him while he blows out the nine candles on his birthday cake.	Chen lives in Hong Kong. Every year at Chen's birthday dinner, his mother serves a bowl (例) of long noodles. Everyone wishes him a long life, just like noodles.
Carmen	Luis
Carmen lives in Mexico. She and her friends celebrate her birthday with a piñata. They try to open the piñata so that the candy and the gifts(礼物) will fall out. This birthday celebration is fun for everyone!	Luis lives in Argentina. He is nine years old today. At his birthday party, his brother will gently pull(揪) on his ear nine times. Children get one pull for each year.

() 27. Who has long noodles on the birthday?

A. Luis. B. Chen. C. Mark. D. Carmen.

) 28. What do Carmen's friends do on her birthday?

A. Get candy and gifs. B. Have a bowl of salad.

C. Pull on her ear. D. Eat a birthday cake.

() 29. Which of the following is true?

A. All the children are boys and they are nine years old.



- B. All the children have birthday cake on their birthday.
- C. All the children in Argentina celebrate their birthday with piñata.
- D. All the children celebrate their birthdays in different ways, but they have fun.



 \mathbf{C}

in England, people often talk about the weather because they can experience(经历) four seasons in one day. In the morning the weather is warm just like in spring. An hour later black clouds come and then it rains hard. The weather gets a little cold. In the late afternoon the sky will be sunny, the sun will begin to shine, and it will be summer at this time of a day.

In England, **people can also have summer in winter**, or have winter in summer. So in winter they can swim sometimes, and in summer sometimes they should take warm clothes.

When you go to England, you will see that some English people usually take an umbrella or a raincoat with them in the sunny morning, but you should not laugh at them.

sur	nny morning, but you	should not laugh	at them.			
	If you don't take a	n umbrella or a ra	incoat, you will regret(遺	遗憾) later in the day	1. Land	
() 30. Why do people in England often talk about the weather?					
	A. Because the sky is sunny all day.					
	B. Because they of	ten have very goo	d weather,			
	C. Because the wea	ather is warm just	like in spring.			
	D. Because they m	ay have four seas	ons in one day.			
() 31. "People can a) 31. "People can also have summer in winter." means "it is sometimes tooin winter."				
	A. cold	B. cool	C. wa	rm	D. rainy	
			D	-36	Kao	
	What is color? Wh	y do some of the	things around us look red	l, some green, others	blue? Colors are really made by	
ref	lected(反射) light. W	e see colors beca	use most of things reflec	light. Something is	red, for it reflects most of the red	
ligl	ht. In the same way, i	if something is gre	een, it reflects most of th	e green <mark>l</mark> ight. If some	ething reflects all light, it is white.	
Soi	me of the light is refl	ected and some is	taken in (吸收) and turn	ed into heat(热能). T	The darker the color is, the less light is	
ref	lected, and the more	light is taken in. S	o dark-colored clothes a	re warmer in the sun	than light-colored clothes.	
,) 32. When someth		BI ZI		-	
() 32. When someth	ing reflects light,	we can be a			
	A. see its color	B. see its heat	C. not see its color	D. see nothing		
() 33. Something loo	oks white because	it reflects			
	A. some light	B. no light	C. all right	D. most light		
() 34. In summer	make people feel	cool.			
A. dark-colored clothes			B. red colored clothes			
	C. green-colored c	lothes	D. light-colored clothe	S		
四、	、阅读下面短文,村	艮据短文内容回 答	答问题(共 10 分,每小	题2分)		

Everyone has a family name. But what does it mean? Do you know from what

English people get their family names? First, some family names come from the place of their homes. If a man lives on or near a hill, his family name may be Hill. In England people's names may be Wood, Lake, because they live near the wood or lake. Second, family names come from a person's job. If a person is a cook, he may be Cook. Third, many people get their family names from their father's given name. If you hear the name "Jackson", you know that he is the son of Jack.

- 35. Does everyone have a family name?
- 36. How many ways do English people have to get their family names?
- 37. If a man lives on or near a hill, what may his family name be?
- 38. If a person's family name is "Jackson", what can you know?
- 39. What is the passage mainly about?

十、文段表达(10分)

40. 假如你叫李华(Li Hua),你刚结交的笔友 Jim 想更多的了解你的个人情况,内容包括你的年龄,外貌,爱好,特长等。请根据他的问题回复邮件,不少于50词。所给提示词仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

提示词: handsome, tall, strong, reading, writing, listening to music, basketball, favourite subject



